
 

 

APPLICATION OF MID-ATLANTIC INTERSTATE TRANSMISSION, LLC FILED 
PURSUANT TO 52 PA. CODE CHAPTER 57, SUBCHAPTER G, FOR APPROVAL OF 
THE SITING AND CONSTRUCTION OF THE HUNTERSTOWN-ORRTANNA 115 KV 
TRANSMISSION LINE PROJECT LOCATED IN HIGHLAND, FRANKLIN, BUTLER, 

CUMBERLAND AND STRABAN TOWNSHIPS IN ADAMS COUNTY, PENNSYLVANIA 
 
To whom it may concern: 
 

Enclosed for your information, is the Notice of Filing  of Mid-Atlantic Interstate 
Transmission LLC (“MAIT”), a FirstEnergy (“FE”) company, regarding MAIT’s Application to 
site and construct the Hunterstown-Orrtanna 115 kV Transmission Line Project (“Project”), which 
was filed with the Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission (“Commission”) on April 13, 2021.  
MAIT also has been issued a certificate of public convenience as a Pennsylvania public utility 
pursuant to the Commission’s Opinion and Order entered August 24, 2016 at Docket Nos. A-2015-
2488903 et al.  Accordingly, the Commission asserts jurisdiction over the siting and construction 
of transmission lines by MAIT in Pennsylvania pursuant to the Commission’s regulations at 52 Pa. 
Code § 57.71, et seq.  The Application has been developed in the format described in 52 Pa. Code 
§57.72.   

 
As explained in the Notice of Filing and Application, FirstEnergy has identified the need to 

construct a new 115 kV transmission line circuit originating at from an existing 3-terminal switch 
location on the existing Hunterstown-Orrtanna-Lincoln 115 kV Transmission Line to Orrtanna 
Substation in Adams County, Pennsylvania.  The proposed transmission line is needed to provide 
redundancy in the area and to ensure reliable long-term services to customers in the surrounding 
territory.  The entire length of the proposed route is approximately 9.1 miles and will utilize 100-
feet of an existing generally 200-foot-wide right-of-way.  The Project will be constructed to double 
circuit to accommodate the new circuit and the existing circuit. Upon completion, the existing wood 
pole line will be removed. The route traverses through Highland, Franklin, Butler, Cumberland and 
Straban Townships, in Adams County, Pennsylvania.  The Notice of Filing attached hereto also 
includes a map which shows the general location of the Project.   

 
Questions or comments may be directed to transmissionprojects@firstenergycorp.com or 

contact a company representative at 888-311-4737.  Please reference the Hunterstown-Orrtanna 115 
kV Transmission Line Project in all communications.  Additional information, including an 
electronic copy of the entire Application and the Notice of Filing, will be available at our project 
website at the link below. 
 
https://firstenergycorp.com/content/fecorp/about/transmissionprojects/pennsylvania/hunterstown-
orrtanna.html 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Mary E. Anderson 
Transmission Specialist III 
Energy Delivery Transmission and Substation Design 
FirstEnergy Service Company 

 
Enclosures 


